
 
 

June 3, 2021 
 
Dear Dunwoody Village Residents and Staff, 
 
I know the last few weeks have been concerning for all areas of our campus.  Below you will 
find important updates.  We have seen the positive impact of the COVID-19 vaccine first hand; 
although we had a handful of breakthrough cases on campus, we saw no serious illness, no 
hospitalization and no death.  This is exactly what we hoped for with the vaccine.  I witnessed 
firsthand the positive impact of the vaccine. I strongly encourage anyone who is not yet 
vaccinated, to get the vaccine.  We have it readily available through our pharmacy provider.  It 
is possible that we may see other breakthrough cases here at Dunwoody, but we anticipate 
the same positive outcome for those who are vaccinated.  Social distancing remains key along 
with handwashing. Some good news includes that our Marketing Department reports strong 
sales and virtual touring.   
 
Care Center Updates: 
Visitation: 
Visitation for both skilled nursing and personal care will reopen Friday, June 4, 2021. Use the 
Sign-Up Genius on the Dunwoody web-site to self-schedule visits. All Visitors must report to 
the Care Center entrance for screening and proceed directly to the resident’s room with whom 
they are visiting.  
 

• In-room: Limited to (2) visitors per scheduled visit, no children under the age of 18. 
Visitors should wear masks at all times. Residents are encouraged to wear masks. No 
food or beverage consumption is allowed. Visiting indoors in common areas is not 
permitted.  

 
• Outdoor:  Limited to (4) visitors per scheduled visit, children under age 18 are allowed. 

Food and beverage consumption is permitted. Visitors should wear masks at all times 
(residents are encouraged to wear masks) unless eating or drinking. Visitors are 
welcome to take the resident they are visiting outdoors to the designated visiting area 
located East of the Care Center entrance 

 
Salon Update:  Skilled nursing and personal care residents may resume appointments with the 
salon. Please call the Salon to schedule an appointment.   
 
Activities: Small group, socially distanced activities will resume on Friday, 6/4 for skilled and 
personal care residents. 
 
 



RESIDENTIAL UPDATES: 
Dining  – Changes Effective JUNE 7th 
For June 4, 5, and 6, 2021:  

• The Terrace remains open for seated dining according to neighborhood reservations (as 
listed on your dining menu).   

•  Auditorium pick up with option to dine in and Home Meal Delivery continues.  
On Monday, June 7, 2021 Home Delivery will be discontinued except for West Country 
Houses.  Our tent is scheduled to open and new Dining Services will be in available as listed 
below: 
• Our tent will open up with 80 seats from 5:00 pm – 7:00 pm Monday thru Saturday and 

Sunday from 12:00 pm – 1:30. It will be Buffet Style Service and seating will be first- come, 
first- serve. No Reservations     

• The Terrace Dining Room will be open for waited service from 5:30 pm – 7:00 pm.  Monday 
thru Saturday; seating will be first-come, first-serve as well (No reservations).     

• Sunday service will only be tent seating (12 noon to 1:30pm) or Grill pickup 12:30pm to 
1:30pm with seating available in the Terrace for pick up meals. No waited service on 
Sunday.  

• The Village Grill will be open for To- Go meals from 5:30 pm – 7:00 pm Monday thru 
Saturday and Sunday 12:30 pm to 1:30 pm.   

• In case of severe inclement weather, a smart notice will be sent out with instructions on 
picking up your meals.     

At this time, seated dining is only for Independent Living Residents.  No guests are 
permitted. 
 
Fitness Center and Water Aerobics: It is acceptable to use a face-shield instead of a mask 
when working out in the Fitness Center.  Water aerobics will be held on Wednesdays at 9:00 
a.m. beginning June 9th.  Class will be limited to a maximum of 8 people.  Call the Fitness 
Center to schedule your space. 
 
Construction Update: The framer is continuing to plywood the roof trusses on the east side of 
the project, as well as frame exterior walls.  Next week the roofer will begin to install 
shingles.  On the west side, a crane will return late this week and work into next week on 
setting the remaining roof trusses.  The main focus of the project at this point is to get the roof 
and exterior walls built, so that the building can be “dried in” later in the summer.  
Inside the building, the interior walls of the West Country House connector hallway are being 
built, so that utilities can be roughed in to them next week.  The fitness room floor is being 
poured, and later in the week the mechanical room will be poured.  The elevator pit is being 
dug as well.   
 
Best regards, 
Maureen 


